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TORBAY DEANERY SYNOD
Rural Dean: The Revd. Paul Jones

Tel: 01803-323002 / e-mail: liberty.hall@btinternet.com
Assistant Rural Dean: The Revd. Chas Deacon
Tel: 01803-390392 / e-mail: chasdeacon@blueyonder.co.uk
Deanery Lay Chair:  Chris Goldsmith

 Tel: 01803-844625 / e-mail: chrisgold1@btinternet.com
Deanery Treasurer:  John Purdy
Tel: 01803-299096 / e-mail: mrjdpurdy@aol.com
Deanery  Secretary:  Robert Osmond
Tel: 07970-566466 / e-mail: robert.osmond@hotmail.com
From the Deanery Secretary:-
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON NOVEMBER 6TH 2013
AT S. MARTIN’S, BARTON, TORQUAY.
· Evening Prayer was followed by light refreshments.
· PRESENT:

House of Clergy


The Revd. Paul Jones (RD),  The Revd. Preb. Gorran Chapman , The Revd. Adrian Stark- Ordish, The 
Revd. John Lee, The Revd. David Witchell, The Revd. Mark Lord-Lear, The Revd. Chas Deacon (Asst. RD), 
The Revd. Robert Ward. (8)

House of Laity


Trevor Snowden, Robert Osmond, Joy Lawrence, Karen Bambury, Sara Artingstall, Paul Felce, Rose Wills, 
Harold Harvey, Phyllis Jordain, Susan Shaw, Edwina Corderoy, Stephen Macey, Nigel Hart, Shirley Wilkie, 
Chris Goldsmith (Lay Chair), Kevin Brewer, Geoff Gadsby, John Purdy (Deanery Treasurer), Ian Lane, 
James Devonport, Rose Maddock, Jenny Polson, Jenny Ledger, Jayne Pitt, Andrew Richardson, Stan 
Myers. (26) 

· APOLOGIES:

House of Clergy


The Revd. Gilly Maude, The Revd. Mark Searle, The Revd. Bob Boyle, The Revd. 
David Davies. The Revd. 
Preb. Roger Carlton. (5)

House of Laity


Derek Fleet, Pamela South, Alma Pearson, Grace Hackeson, Michael Hackeson, Patricia Ball, John Linton, 
Gordon Nickerson, Roger Thomas (9)
· THE RURAL DEAN IN THE CHAIR


The Rural Dean welcomed all to the meeting and thanked Fr Gorran Chapman and the team at Saint 
Martin’s for the service of  Evening Prayer and the light refreshments.
· MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on the 5th of  February 2013 at All Saints’, Torre, which had been 
circulated prior to the meeting, were agreed to be an accurate record of the proceedings and were duly 
signed by the Rural Dean.
· MATTERS ARISING


None
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· CORRESPONDENCE


Communication from the Diocese had been received regarding the following matters:-

a) 
1 Clergy and 1 Lay Vacancy for this Deanery on Diocesan Synod. The Rural Dean asked for all 
present to consider offering to fill the vacancies, which were for the next three meetings only.

b)
Notification of the number of Deanery Synod Lay representatives needing to be elected at the next 
APCM held in each parish.



They are as follows:-



Babbacombe, Churston, Cockington, Paignton St Paul, Shiphay Collaton, Torquay St Martin, 
Torquay St Mary Magdalene, Torquay St Marychurch and Torquay St Matthias will each have 
THREE (3) lay representatives.



Brixham All Saints, Brixham St Mary, Goodrington, Kingswear, Paignton Christ Church, Torquay St 
John, Torquay St Luke and Torre All Saints will each have TWO (2) lay representatives



Ellacombe will have ONE (1) representative



Paignton St John, St Andrew and St Boniface have made no return of Electoral Roll numbers and 
have therefore not been allocated any lay representatives to date.  

· THANK YOU CARD for the Revd Gillian Maude


A card had been produced and was available for all to sign. The Revd. Adrian Stark-Ordish will 


enquire about a gift for Gilly that she might enjoy. A presentation would be made at February’s 


meeting next year.
· RATIFICATION OF NEW DEANERY SECRETARY


Robert Osmond was ratified as the new Deanery Secretary. No other candidates came forward.
· MISSION COMMUNITY UPDATE


The Rural Dean gave the meeting the following information:-


The Revd. David W Davies has been licensed to Cockington (and Chelston) with Torre. He is not 


with us tonight as he is at his son’s graduation ceremony.



The Revd. Ian Blyde will be inducted as Team Rector of the Brixham, Churston, Galmpton and 


Kingswear Mission Community on Nov 24th at 2.30pm



Interviews were held last Friday for the St Matthias vacancy and the job has been offered to one 


of the excellent candidates. A Youth Worker has also been appointed for an 18 month period.



St Luke’s Torquay can now advertise their vacancy.



The Revd. Robert Ward (St Marychurch) asked if any parish had some Parish Psalters (with or 


without chants) that they did not use. He would be very glad to make use of them.

· MISSION 


The Rural Dean introduced a Questionnaire from the Diocese about Mission. The meeting split into 

Parish / Mission Community groups to discuss the questions.



The Rural Dean asked each parish to take a second blank form and consider discussing it at their 


PCC meetings
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· DEANERY WEBSITE AND FACEBOOK GROUP


The deanery website can be found at www.tds.btck.co.uk


It was thought by one member to be a little dull. This will be looked into but the website is 


primarily intended as an information portal which, amongst other things, has links to every 


individual parish website or Church of England (achurchnearyou) entry.



Parishes should feel free to send anything they might like to be included on the website to Robert 

Osmond (robert.osmond@hotmail.com)



The Facebook group is at www.facebook.com/groups/torbaydeanery and was conceived by 


Stephen Macey, who produced this information about it.


Torbay Deanery Facebook Group

Aim:
This group will work in conjunction with the Torbay Deanery Website (www.tds.btck.co.uk).

The group is a place for all people within the Deanery to see what events are happening throughout the Deanery.  It is hoped that Parishes will create events within this group so members can see what is happening within our part of the Diocese.

The group can also be used as a way of quickly disseminating ideas and suggestion etc to a wider audience.

The group can be found through a simple search on Facebook or can be accessed at the following address:-

https://www.facebook.com/groups/torbaydeanery/
We look forward to seeing and welcoming you to the group very soon!

· DEANERY FINANCE


John Purdy, the Deanery Treasurer produced a report. There was one question about the report, 


which was in respect of donations sent overseas to the Revd Engin Yildirim. Monies, which had 


been given in previous years, had been gratefully received.



The Treasurer reported that the Torbay Deanery was the worst performer in the Diocese on the 


Common Fund payments league.



We really must try and do better to ensure the Diocese has sufficient funds throughout the year to 

pay the Clergy and meet its other commitments.  



6 parishes had paid in full



Most of the others have partially paid.



2 parishes have contributed nothing.



The meeting moved to accept the report and the Deanery Treasurer was thanked.

· THE DEANERY TREASURER


John Purdy has announced that he would like to retire from his role as Deanery Treasurer. Duties 

are light and it would be wonderful to find someone asap.
· DIOCESAN SYNOD UPDATE


Stephen Macey gave a brief but comprehensive Diocesan Synod update. A copy of his report is 


below.
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Diocesan Synod – Saturday 12th October 2013

Attendance from this Deanery

Currently we have 2 vacancies in this Deanery on Diocesan Synod – 1 from the House of Laity and1 from the House of Clergy.

By putting your name forward you are committing yourself to 2 day-long meetings in Exeter per year.  As we are now half-way through the current triennium that’s 3 meetings.

I do however have to report that the representation from this Deanery at the recent Diocesan Synod meeting was less than ideal! Only 2 out of 5 in the House of Laity and 1 out of 4 from the House of Clergy were in attendance.

It is also worth noting that members of this Synod also sit on the Bishops Diocesan Council, the Diocesan Board of Patronage and the Totnes Arcidiaconal Mission & Pastoral Committee.  

The meeting was presided over by the Bishop of Crediton as the Bishop of Exeter has retired and the Bishop of Plymouth has moved to Australia.  At the meeting there were 3 main items on the agenda:-

2014 Budget

The budget for next year was agreed by Synod.  The details are on the Diocesan website if you wish to study it in detail.  The main points are this:-

· The budget was set around the 7 priorities contained in the Diocesan Mission Action Plan.

· The year-to-date position on the collection of the 2013 Common Fund contributions is positive and current indications are that the collection rate will exceed the 2012 figure.

· The clergy share allocation for 2014 is of 204.2 whole time equivalent stipendiary priests in payment (The diocese does not pay the bishops’ stipends, or the housing costs of the Diocesan Bishop; the Bishop’s Chaplain or for the Dean and residentary canons of Exeter Cathedral)

· Clergy stipends to converge with the Regional Stipend Benchmark from April 2014, as previously agreed

· A contingency was included for a lay salary increase for July 2014 at 2.4%

· Budget savings totalling approximately £75,000 have been applied

· Early indications are that the declared number of participants has fallen by approximately 1.65% since last year.

· The overall Common Fund requested in 2014 will remain at £9,153,803, the same as this year.  However in 2014 only 6.5% of this has been put aside for a shortfall compared to 7.25% this year.  This will mean that collection rates will need to improve.

· Overall the levels of Common Fund will stay the same, however there are likely to be shifts in the amounts requested from individual Parishes due to the shift in declared participant numbers.

Towards a Diocesan Mission Action Plan

Following the four Diocesan events last year the synod in last October endorsed a Diocesan Mission Action Plan.  Following this a Central Services plan was drawn-up to identify the best ways of resourcing and supporting the Diocesan Mission Action Plan. To ensure that this adequately meets the needs of the Diocese as set out in the document “Moving on in Mission and Ministry” and subsequent publications the Bishops Diocesan Council commissioned an independent review of these documents.

The report was very complimentary about the process and our overall vision, however a series of recommendations were made about how we could further enhance the process. Synod broke into small groups to discuss these.  These results are currently being collated and analysed before being taken back to the Bishops Diocesan Committee and Synod.

A planned Carbon Fast for Lent 2014

In the afternoon we debated a motion from the Bishops Diocesan Council regarding a Carbon Fast for Lent 2014.  The idea is that all those on Church Electoral Rolls would be asked to try to reduce their carbon footprint by 40% during the 40 days of Lent.  This led to much debate about the sensibleness of this and how practical this would be.  It was acknowledged that the size of the reduction achieved was fairly immaterial given individual needs and our different starting points but that we should follow the spirit of this motion and continue our stewardship of God’s creation and gift to humanity.  The motion was passed and some guidance notes are due to be produced.
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There were also a number of smaller, but equally important, items discussed:-

· Accounts for 2012

· Diocese of Exeter Schools Strategy

· Plans for a new Church School near Topsham

· Update on Fresh Expressions

· Update on our Diocesan companion links

· Preliminary discussions about the new safeguarding arrangements that will be needed throughout the Diocese

· An update from General Synod

· The approval of representation at Deanery Synods

We also saw reports from:-

· The Diocesan Mission and Pastoral Committee

· The group looking at us becoming a Fairtrade Diocese.

If you would like to know anymore about the above items I’ll be happy to give you some more information.

Stephen Macey

November 2013
__________________________________________________________________________________

· STRAW POLL – is your parish a fair-trade Parish ?


There was a mixed response 



10 parishes said YES



3 parishes said PARTIALLY



5 parishes said NO
· DATE OF NEXT MEETING


25th February at Paignton, starting at 7pm. Full details will be sent out with agendas nearer the 


time.

· DATES FOR 2014



Synod meetings 25th Feb, 16th July, 20th November
· OTHER DATES



2014 Deanery Evensong at St Luke’s Torquay with the Choir of Exeter Cathedral


23rd Feb at 3.30pm



2014 Archdeacon’s Visitation



15th May – venue to be announced.
 THE RURAL DEAN CLOSED THE MEETING WITH PRAYER AT 8.45 pm
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